

A RESOLUTION OF THE COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF ABINGDON, VIRGINIA TO ESTABLISH A NEW REVENUE SHARING PROJECT, BEING THE GREEN SPRING ROAD REALIGNMENT PROJECT, AND ADD THE PROJECT TO VDOT'S SIX (6) YEAR IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM, AND TO TRANSFER EXISTING REVENUE SHARING FUNDS FROM THE FRENCH MOORE, JR. BOULEVARD EXTENSION TO THE GREEN SPRING ROAD REALIGNMENT PROJECT

WHEREAS, in November of 2012, the Town of Abingdon, by both application and resolution of the Town Council, requested the Virginia Department of Transportation to establish a new Revenue Sharing project for the extension of the existing French Moore, Jr. Boulevard to the intersection of Stonemill Road, extending further and connecting into Cook Street; and

WHEREAS, the Council was awarded revenue sharing funds for the preliminary engineering phase of the French Moore, Jr. Boulevard project in the amount of \$1,104,000 (\$552,000 state match revenue sharing, \$552,000 locality match revenue sharing), and the project was established as 0372-140-R68, P101, UPC #104231; and

WHEREAS, NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Council is now desirous of establishing the Green Spring Road Realignment project as a Revenue Sharing project, adding this project to VDOT's Six (6) Year Improvement Program, and designating this project as its highest priority, to improve traffic flow and level of service, and eliminate a poor intersection in a high-accident location; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Council is also desirous of transferring the remaining revenue sharing funds in the amount of \$854,000 (\$427,000 state match revenue sharing, \$427,000 locality match revenue sharing) from the French Moore, Jr. Boulevard Revenue Sharing project, UPC #104231, to the Green Spring Road Realignment project.

TOWN OF ABINGDON, VIRGINIA

By: Trungs

The undersigned clerk of the Town of Abingdon, Virginia (the "Town"), hereby certifies that the foregoing constitutes a true and correct copy of a resolution duly adopted at a meeting of the Council

held on April 6, 2015. I hereby further certify that such meeting was a regularly scheduled meeting and that, during the consideration of the foregoing resolution, a quorum was present. I further certify that the minutes of such meeting reflect the attendance of the members and the voting on the foregoing resolution was as follows:

MEMBERS	ATTENDANCE	VOTE
Edward B. Morgan, Mayor	Yes	Aye
Cathy C. Lowe, Vice Mayor	Yes	Aye
Robert M. Howard	Yes	
Richard E. Humphreys	Yes	Aye
Jayne A. Duehring	Yes	Aye
	1 03	Aye

WITNESS MY HAND and the seal of the Town of Abingdon as of April 7, 2015.

(SEAL)

Cicle M. Rosenbaum

Clerk, Town of Abingdon

Green Spring Road Realignment Project and add the project to VDOT's Six (6) Year Improvement Program, and to transfer existing Revenue Sharing Funds from the French Moore, Jr. Blvd Extension to the Green Spring Road Realignment Project as follows:

A RESOLUTION OF THE COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF ABINGDON, VIRGINIA TO ESTABLISH A NEW REVENUE SHARING PROJECT, BEING THE GREEN SPRING ROAD REALIGNMENT PROJECT, AND ADD THE PROJECT TO VDOT'S SIX (6) YEAR IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM, AND TO TRANSFER EXISTING REVENUE SHARING FUNDS FROM THE FRENCH MOORE, JR. BOULEVARD EXTENSION TO THE GREEN SPRING ROAD REALIGNMENT PROJECT

WHEREAS, in November of 2012, the Town of Abingdon, by both application and resolution of the Town Council, requested the Virginia Department of Transportation to establish a new Revenue Sharing project for the extension of the existing French Moore, Jr. Boulevard to the intersection of Stonemill Road, extending further and connecting into Cook Street; and

WHEREAS, the Council was awarded revenue sharing funds for the preliminary engineering phase of the French Moore, Jr. Boulevard project in the amount of \$1,104,000 (\$552,000 state match revenue sharing, \$552,000 locality match revenue sharing), and the project was established as 0372-140-R68, P101, UPC #104231; and

WHEREAS, NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Council is now desirous of establishing the Green Spring Road Realignment project as a Revenue Sharing project, adding this project to VDOT's Six (6) Year Improvement Program, and designating this project as its highest priority, to improve traffic flow and level of service, and eliminate a poor intersection in a high-accident location; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Council is also desirous of transferring the remaining revenue sharing funds in the amount of \$854,000 (\$427,000 state match revenue sharing, \$427,000 locality match revenue sharing) from the French Moore, Jr. Boulevard Revenue Sharing project, UPC #104231, to the Green Spring Road Realignment project.

On motion of Mr. Howard, seconded by Mrs. Duehring, the Council approved the Resolution as presented and read into the record.

The roll call vote was as follows:

Mr. Howard Aye
Mr. Humphreys Aye
Mrs. Duehring Aye
Mrs. Lowe Aye
Mayor Morgan Aye

Alex Gibson of 369 Oakmont Drive, Abingdon commented that he is working with Clifton Stewart Developers, the applicant, to put his financial service business in the property and asked Council to consider the request for rezoning.

Hearing no further comments the public hearing was closed.

Mr. Humphreys commented that the Planning Commission had heard the request at their regular monthly meeting and it was approved by unanimous vote.

On motion of Mrs. Lowe, seconded by Mr. Howard, the Council approved the request from Clifton Stewart Developers, LLC, 16325 Taylor Place, Abingdon, VA 24211, applicants, to rezone property located at 484 Colonial Road, Abingdon, consisting of .38 acres, from R3, Residential to O & I, Office and Institutional. Tax Map No. 018-1-28.

The roll call vote was as follows:

Mr. Howard	Aye
Mr. Humphreys	Aye
Mrs. Duehring	Aye
Mrs. Lowe	Aye
Mayor Morgan	Aye

 Public Hearing – Consideration of the Council's desire to establish the Green Spring Realignment Project in the Virginia Department of Transportation's Six (6) Year Plan and further to move previously allocated Revenue Sharing Funds for the French Moore, Jr., Blvd project to the Green Spring Realignment Project.

John Dew, Director of Public Services and Construction commented that Council and staff had reviewed the area in and around Green Spring Road and felt that a realignment of the road was a priority to improve traffic flow and safety in the area. Mr. Dew recommended that Council consider moving allocating revenue sharing funds previously designated for the French Moore, Jr. Blvd project to the Green Spring Road Realignment project and establish the project in the VDOT Six (6) Year Plan.

Mayor Morgan opened the public hearing and hearing no comments closed the hearing.

At this time, Mayor Morgan read into the record a Resolution of the Council of the Town of Abingdon, Virginia to establish a new revenue sharing project, being the